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August 4, 2021 
 
 
Mr. Josh Oliver 
Brannan Sand & Gravel Company 
2500 East Brannan Way 
Denver, CO  80229 
 
 
Re: Letter of Groundwater Monitoring Compliance, 2nd Quarter 2021 Groundwater Level 

Monitoring; Pit 29, Permit No. M-1980-183 
 
Dear Mr. Oliver: 
 
On August 4, 2021, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received your 2nd Quarter 
2021 groundwater level monitoring data. Upon review of the submission the Division has no additional 
comments on the report. Please note that groundwater level monitoring data are to be submitted 
quarterly in accordance with commitments made in TR-4 and AM-2.  
 
If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me at Division of Reclamation, 
Mining and Safety, 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203, by telephone at 303-866-3567 
x8114, or by email at patrick.lennberg@state.co.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Jared Ebert, Division 
 
ec: Josh Oliver, Brannan Sand & Gravel Company, joliver@brannan1.com 
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